    KINGSTON ON SOAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 6th November 2018 at 
7.00 pm in the Coronation Room at the rear of the Village Hall
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	Present:
Parish Councillors; M Johnson (MJ)(chairman), G Aldridge (GA), J Avery (JA), S Dale (SD), N Elders (NE) and D Fairbanks (DF).
Borough Councillor; Rex Walker (RW).
Parish Clerk; R Parrey (RP).
Parishioners; Nick Howard and Margaret Parrey.
Welcome 

GA welcomed those present to the meeting.

Apologies for absence

No apologies were received.
Declarations of interest 
There were no declarations of interest.
Minutes of meeting held on 4th September 2018
These were signed and agreed as a correct record.
Matters arising from the meeting on 4th September 2018
Information boards (item 5.1): SD said he has re-varnished the notice boards in front of the village hall and on West Leake Lane.

The information board about the church will next need attention in 2019. 
Dog bag bins (item 5.2): SD said he has the materials for replacing two or three dog bag boxes.
Ash tree between no. s 7 and 9 The Green (item 17.2): Branches have been known to fall from the tree alongside the public footpath near the footbridge. SD said he would speak to the owner of no.7 The Green.
Data protection

RP reported that he had paid the Parish Council’s annual data protection £40 fee to the Information Commissioner’s Office, the UK's independent body set up to uphold information rights. 
Rushcliffe Town and Parish conference

MJ and JA had attended this event and found it thought provoking. Subjects included plastics, recycling waste, Defence and National Rehabilitation Centre at Stanford Hall and World War One commemoration events.
Clerk's correspondence
Local Government Reorganisation Engagement Event

This event took place on 23rd October 2018 at County Hall and slides of the presentation have been circulated.
Celebrating Rushcliffe Awards: Nominations for eleven awards closed on 30th October 2018: winners will be announced and celebrated at the Becket School in West Bridgford on 28th November 2018.
Finance 
Financial up-date: Refer to the Appendix A.
NE explained that two bookings at the village hall were cancelled so that the Beer and Cider Festival could take place. She confirmed that she had agreed with Angie Howard that the Parish Council would compensate the Village Hall committee for the loss of fees.
Planning and Development Matters
New applications: 
Development at 21 West Leake Lane (ref no. 18/02364/FUL). No objections were raised by the Parish Council to the application to demolish the garage and construct a two storey and a single storey side extension. MJ will reply to the Borough Council to confirm this.
On-going applications:
Development at Old School House (ref no.18/01842/FUL) A decision will be made by the Borough Council’s planning committee at its meeting on 15th November 2018. This is because the planning officer has approved the application but the Ward Councillor (RW) has opposed it. A representative of Kingston Hall will state their case.
Development at Kegworth Deep Lock (ref no. 18/01926/). No objections have been raised by the Parish Council to the application for a hydro power scheme. MJ has replied to the Borough Council to confirm this.
Other development matters:

Nottinghamshire Minerals Plan. Areas for extracting gravel near Barton-in-Fabis have been reinstated.

Rushcliffe Local Plan. Areas have been allocated for housing but building has progressed slowly.
Traffic

Cycle races: GA reported that a cycle race had taken place through the village recently. Warnings signs were displayed and removed a few   weeks afterwards.

Village hall car park

Village hall: GA reported that she had attended the meeting of the Management Committee which took place on Monday 15th October 2018. She had circulated the minutes together with details of a quote for a barrier. Councillors accepted that there have been no reports of caravans entering the car park and that it is unlikely that travellers would cause a problem. It was agreed that opinions should be sought via the newsletter.
Two Parish Council representatives can attend meetings of the Village Hall Management Committee. NE volunteered to go alongside GA.
Car Park: RP agreed to ask Steve Barsby to submit a quotation for surfacing the car park. 
MJ said he would ask Streetwise to trim the boundary hedges. He will also ask Streetwise to repair the litter bin.

It was noted that no more salt needs to be ordered at present.
Environment
Parking notices on The Green: SD said that quotes for new signs are in hand.
Trees on The Green: Removal of low and loose branches appears to be complete: SD will ask Steve Faulks to confirm this.
Parish Tree Project: No suggestions have been received from parishioners regarding suitable locations to plant trees.
Community events

Village Events: NE reported the Beer and Cider Festival was a success. Members agreed that a similar event should be held around the same time in 2019, possibly over three days. If any bookings need to be cancelled then adequate warnings will be given.
At this point Members agreed to extension of time.

Burns night: Members agreed that this will take place on 26th January 2018. The format of the event, whether to have tables set out or allow space for dancing, is yet to be decided upon.
WW1 commemoration event: This will take place on 11th November 2019: the format and location is yet to be decided upon.
Marquee: The marquee has been hired by John Jones of West Lodge. It was noted that he had purchased extra tarpaulin and pumped the tyres up free of charge. The marquee and trailer are at present parked in Kingston Hall grounds.
Village Plan
GA said she will be circulating a draft survey for comments. 

Parish web site

This is regularly up-dated by GA and RP.
Newsletter

DF stated that the Parish Council does not have a logo: NE suggested he use the picture on the Festival glasses.
Any other business
BT Openreach: JA reported that BT Openreach had recently erected a cabinet against the wall in front of the church and laid underground cables to it across the grass. The reinstated grass is uneven, so difficult to mow. Spikes protruding from the ground are a trip hazard. RP agreed to contact BT Openreach about this.
Anti-social behaviour: Members are not aware of a recent occurrence of this.
Harvest Festival and supper: Members were made aware that this had taken place in early October and was a success.

Councillors’ responsibilities: MJ asked Members to consider taking on the roles of snow warden or police liaison officer, but will discuss in more detail at the next meeting.

The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
Date and venue of the next Parish Council meeting: 
Tuesday 8th January 2019 in the Coronation Room at the rear of the Village Hall.
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Appendix A                                   

Financial report 
Item 7.1 Financial up-date

· HSBC main a/c
Transactions since the previous meeting on 4th September 2018 were as follows:
	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	6th Sep
	Grass mown by MRA once in August
	
	126.00

	8th Sep
	Hire of room for meetings in May, July & Sep
	
	30.00

	9th Sep
	Clark’s salary July to September
	
	310.00

	10th Sep
	Insurance premium for one year
	
	640.21

	18th Oct
	Grass mown by MRA twice in September
	
	252.00

	29th Oct
	3 black toners for Samsung printer
	
	64.70

	
	Total
	
	378.00


The balance is now £5260.06
· HSBC community events a/c
Transactions since the previous meeting on 4th September 2018 were as follows:

	Date
	Details
	Receipts
	Payments

	10th Sep
	Marquee hire by John Jones
	150.00
	

	17th Sep
	Dancing Duck Brewery
	
	40.80

	25th Sep
	Shardlow Brewing
	
	142.80

	25th Sep
	Cash paid in from Beer Festival
	1197.70
	

	27th Sep
	To Thrumpton village hall expenses for Beer Festival 
	
	59.60

	1st Oct
	Marquee hire by Boat Club 
	150.00
	

	2nd Oct 
	Sawley Brewing
	
	48.60

	18th Oct
	To Kingston village hall for loss of hire fees
	
	27.00

	
	Total
	1497.70
	318.80

	
	
	
	


The balance is now £3267.99
· Car park  a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year, so the balance remains at £895.46.

· Investment a/c
There have been no transactions this financial year so the balance remains at  £1145.17.
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